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A Letter From The Editor

Welcome to the first installment of our
20th-anniversary newsletter series: the
past, present, and future of Woman to
Woman. 

As this first of three newsletters reviews
the history of when Woman to Woman
was founded in 2003, we hope this
celebratory nostalgia resonates with you
wherever you are in your cancer journey.
It is also with immense sadness that as
we look back at Woman to Woman
throughout the years, that we share our
beloved founder, Valerie Goldfein, is no
longer with us. Please read on to see a
tribute to her and her life’s work after she
was diagnosed with ovarian cancer and
felt called to support those impacted by
gynecologic cancer. The number of lives
she changed by founding this program is
immeasurable.

The present and future of Woman to
Woman have been determined by the
love, care, and effort that has been put
into the early building blocks of this
program. Survivor volunteers, physicians,
social workers, family members, and other
members of the Mount Sinai community
have all contributed throughout the years
to ensuring Woman to Woman supports
patients from a physical, psychological,
and spiritual perspective. 

Thank you for being a part of our beloved
community as we begin this new year.
Stay tuned for our next edition celebrating
the present milestones of this program.

-Nicole Theodore,
Woman to Woman
volunteer,cervical

cancer survivor
and Woman to

Woman Newsletter
editor

Woman to Woman began with five volunteers

We're so proud of how our volunteer base has grown (Fall 2021)

We are thankful for our dedicated Woman to Woman volunteers

The Wayback Machine
A timeline of W2W and world events

Over the last 20 years, our world has seen a lot of change – and as many of our long-time
volunteers and staff can attest, we've changed too. This year, we're celebrating a
milestone. Two decades of financial aid, technological advancement, peer-to-peer support,
and empowerment. Two decades of patients, caregivers, volunteers, and staff coming
together. Two decades of helping hands, for every woman, every step of the journey.

Remembering Valerie Goldfein
1942 – 2022

In many ways, 2022 was a year of victories. But we are also heartbroken after facing a
tremendous loss in November: our founder, Valerie Goldfein.

Valerie, an ovarian cancer survivor, founded Woman to Woman four years after her
diagnosis in November of 1999. Though she was bolstered by her husband, family, and
friends, Valerie told OCRA that her diagnosis was isolating. "I had never actually known
anyone who had survived ovarian cancer," she recalled. "That is why Woman to Woman
was conceived. I wanted to make people aware that there ARE survivors and there IS
hope.”

After securing seed funding from the Mount Sinai Auxiliary Board, Valerie gathered
volunteers, and they launched Woman to Woman in December 2003. In 2011, OCRF
began expanding the program nationwide. In 2006, Valerie was named a United Hospital
Fund Hospital Auxilian. In 2016, she was named a New Yorker of the Year by the New York
Times.

Her dedication to the ovarian and gynecologic cancer communities is also dearly
remembered by her friends. "Valerie had the foresight, understanding, and compassion to
make all of this happen," said Joyce Manheimer, one of the original Woman to Woman
volunteers. The peer support model Valerie longed for during her own treatment and
recovery is now used in hospitals around the globe. Joyce's husband, Alan Manheimer,
added, "There’s a camaraderie, a sisterhood," that exists thanks to Valerie.

As the entire Mount Sinai community mourns Valerie's passing, her legacy will continue to
positively impact countless women. "I don’t think Valerie ever expected it to grow like this,
in her wildest dreams," Joyce said. "None of us did."

"Whatever was needed, we tried to do." – Valerie Goldfein, speaking to the New York
Times for a 2016 New Yorker of the Year profile

Valerie's inspiring message from a 2006 Woman to Woman newsletter

Woman to Woman's patient assistance fund is completely
philanthropically funded. If you would like to continue Valerie's legacy

and support these services for future patients,
please click here.

Reunions Then and Now
Highlights from 20 years of Woman to Woman reunions

Twice a year, the entire Woman to Woman community mobilizes for a signature event. The
biannual reunions are more than just a social gathering – they're an opportunity for
empowerment and education. That's by design, said Robin Findling, who initiated the
Woman to Woman reunion conferences alongside Arden Moulton in 2012.

"Some of the topics have left me so amazed," Robin said, thinking back on over a decade
of outstanding events. Dynamic speakers bring these topics to life in unexpected ways. Dr.
Martha Eddy spoke on the benefits of "Moving for Life" in a reunion that also featured a live
performance from the band NED. At a different reunion, bestselling author Michael Port
shared the stage with Dr. Bob Baker, a physician and ventriloquist who has appeared on
America's Got Talent.

The reunions are made possible in an enormous show of generosity by individuals and
other organizations. Experts, nonprofits, and brands have all contributed, by donating
supplies for gift bags, appearing onstage, or working behind the scenes. "People volunteer
their time," Robin said. "It’s an act of love, that everybody gives."

Above all else, Robin said the most remarkable impact of the reunions is the sense of
community they foster. "I never could’ve imagined the connections that patients would
make with each other and with providers," she said. "The trust there is in that room."

Robin can attest to the difference planning and executing reunions has made in her own
life. "Our bond is extraordinary as volunteers," she said. "These women have become my
most important friendships." But Robin corrected herself – "friends" wasn't the right term for
her fellow volunteers. "They’re my family," she said.
 

On Thursday, March 16, we will hold our 22nd reunion. Join us for Perfectly
Imperfect: Cultivating Healthy Body Image through Survivorship. You'll learn skills

to cultivate stronger and healthier body image through deep reflection, body-neutral
skills building, and a process of finding strength through body acceptance. Please

invite a woman in your life who could benefit from this workshop!
RSVP By March 10 to womantowoman@mountsinai.org

Special Occasions
To recognize a full decade of Woman to Woman reunions, we selected some of the

best "throwback" photos from past reunions, events, and gatherings.

December Luncheons in 2022 (above) and 2009 (below)

Fall snapshots from 2018 (above) and 2007 (below)

Don't Miss It: Our Events Calendar
Our monthly events calendar is now online, making it easier than ever to attend a virtual
class, join a support group or book club, and get involved with our Woman to Woman
community. Be part of a 20-year tradition of learning, healing, celebration, and connection.
 

Bookmark our calendar and stay up-to-date on Woman to Woman events.

We're Proud to Report...
Twenty years of giving back

Questions about our programming or resources? Please email
womantowoman@mountsinai.org if you would like more information.

A More Perfect (Re)union
Patients, practitioners, and volunteers have shaped our program by sharing their

stories. Here are just a few highlights from brochures and newsletters past.

An early Woman to Woman brochure from 2007 describing our mission

Arden Moulton's personal message in the Woman to Woman newsletter, 2008

Nancy Irizarry writes about volunteering in our newsletter, 2008

We Asked, We Listened
A W2W roundtable on creativity in our community

In this space, we typically showcase the range of perspectives in Woman to Woman, by
asking three wonderful community members the same question.

To recognize Woman to Woman's 20th anniversary, we're doing something a little different
in this issue. In 2019 on the Mount Sinai Hospital Facebook page, a live panel highlighted
this program's achievements. Our founders Valerie Goldstein, Arden Moulton, and Dr.
Peter Dottino spoke about everything our community has achieved over the years. We're
very grateful to have these brilliant voices on the record, especially our hero, Valerie. You
can watch the full video here.

Our founders kindly shared their wisdom with us, and we're excited to pass it along to you.

Valerie Goldfein speaks as Dr. Peter Dottino, Arden Moulton, and volunteer Nicole
Theodore look on

"All of us hope that this

program becomes

obsolete. But while

there is a need, it's a

privilege to be a part of

it."

    – Valerie Goldfein

"Nationwide, people

looked at the program

and asked, 'Why can't

we have this?' Woman

to Woman filled a big

void."

  – Peter Dottino

"We advocate, we

educate, we support. We

knew that it had to be

done, and we did it."

  – Arden Moulton
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Our mailing address is:
The Mount Sinai Hospital

One Gustave Levy Place Box 1252
NY, NY 10029

 
To make a gift to Woman to Woman, please click here.
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